
FV 2024-2025 Site Council Agenda 
 

Date: March 6th, 2025 
Site Members: Kaci Zakaln, Krissy Cartwright, Megan Parker, Morgan Reed, Jessica 
Falkenhagen, Carly Hinkle, Michelle Prulhiere, Jordan Brons, Hilary Botti, Ann McBride, Lauren 
Ammer, Brandie Carsley, Dawn Roeske  
School Size: 244 
 
School Safety: 

●​ Track Update / Repair - Moser Paving was at the track yesterday. Maintenance is 
working on getting the mud up Wednesday and Thursday. Moser will be paving on 
Friday.  

●​ Car rider mud pit has been reviewed again with the Superintendent and should be 
moving forward 

Title I:  
●​ STEAM Week March 10th-13th 
●​ STEAM Night 3/13/2025 
●​ Parent Teacher Conferences coming up after Spring Break  

Parent Involvement 
●​ PTO Balance is currently $15, 853.17 
●​ Pizza for winning class of coin drive was donated by Abby’s 
●​ We have a space in the girl's "locker room/restroom" off the gym for PTO storage. This 

will be temporary storage as it was cleaned out in preparation for the seismic 
upgrade. Please know that if the seismic upgrade moves forward all items will need to 
be removed before the summer. If it does not occur the school will need to move the 
items back that were removed for the seismic upgrade (I hope that makes sense). PTO 
will need to discuss a permanent storage option. Other PTAs and PTOs at neighboring 
elementary schools have purchased sheds. We could discuss location being more 
accessible and well lit if PTO purchases a shed. We are very tight on space around the 
school. 

●​ Classified Staff Appreciation Week: Thank you for the yummy soup and other gifts of 
appreciation! 

●​ Kaci provided a status update.  She and Ms. Falkenhagen met with Play Kraft at the 
school.  The proposal is to put an ADA ramp in from the sidewalk, remove the pea 
gravel, and replace it with tiles (like All sports park).  There are also some code issues 
that need to be dealt with.  One swing set is too close to another one, so we are 



considering removing and replacing the older one and moving it further away.  ADA 
swings would be on the new structure.  Pea gravel is not ADA compliant.  Ms. F also 
wants the monkey bar dome removed, so Kaci is looking at replacement structures 
that are safer and more modern.  The next step is to get measurements over to Play 
Kraft so that they can provide a quote.  Megan is going to get a fancy measuring 
tape from her dad and help Kaci.  Play Kraft sent Kaci a list of grants that we may 
qualify for to cover all or part of the cost.  Daniella has graciously offered to help us 
apply for the grants, so Kaci is working to get her the information she needs to 
complete the applications.   

●​ Bingo Night – Megan and Christy are co-chairing this event and it will be held on 
March 19th.  Megan provided an update on prizes gathered so far.  We didn’t get any 
responses from the Parent square post asking for donations.  Krissy was able to get 
Baldini’s to donate 4 $25 gift certificates, and Jordan will get some wine donated from 
Schmidt Winery.  Megan and Christy are working on some other local businesses.  We 
will need volunteers to help with concessions that night, so Megan will reach out when 
we get closer to the event.  Krissy will help Megan with running the board again. 

●​ Book Fair Volunteers – Carly is organizing volunteers for March 10-13th to help with the 
book fair during the school day.  We still have a few open spots.  Ann volunteered to fill 
a spot on Thursday and Hilary filled a spot on Wednesday.  There are still a few open 
spots on Wed & Thursday, so please contact Carly if you can help.   

●​ Administrative Assistant Appreciation Day – is on April 23rd.  Megan volunteered to get 
a gift and drop it off in the morning that day.  There is a $100 budget, and we need to 
clarify with Ms. F who exactly we need to get a gift for.   

●​ Steam night/Book fair night – is March 13th and we had planned to get volunteers to 
sell spirit wear.   We discussed whether we should sell it in the library and just have the 3 
book fair volunteers also sell spirit wear or if we should have a table closer to the action 
(since not everyone goes to the library during steam night).  Kaci volunteered to sell it 
and potentially put the table where it makes the most sense.  Krissy to send her a 
Cheddar up link, and Carly to get her the merch. 

●​ Teacher Conference Dinner – April 10th.  Ms. F requested we get the teachers dinner 
that night since they are staying late for conferences.  Taco platters from Casa Amiga 
were suggested.  Megan is going to call them for pricing and to see if they would 
donate a portion.  Krissy volunteered to pick up and deliver that evening.  Kaci 
motioned to approve $250 for this event, Megan seconded, all voted in favor.   

●​ Glow dance planning – April 24th.  Natalie is chairing the event.  We have a small 
budget for this event, and it was mentioned that might not be enough, so we need to 



get an idea from Natalie on what the proposed budget is and then vote on additional 
spending at the next meeting, if needed.   

●​ Teacher Appreciation week – May 5-8th.  Historically the PTO does a catered lunch 
one of the days and a gift to each teacher.  Last year Christy also did donuts and 
coffee one day, and possibly other small gifts.  Kaci, Hilary, Lauren, and Ann 
volunteered to team up for this event.  They will contact Christy to find out all that was 
done last year.  The budget for this is $600.  

●​ Color Run – May 22nd.  Hilary and Carly volunteered to co-chair this event.  Jordan 
and Krissy volunteered to assist in whatever way is needed.  

Instruction 
●​ ALL grade levels have shown growth in math Beginning of the Year to Middle of the 

Year (These scores are the district assessments - DIBELS). We are working on 4 strategies 
for being a great test taker with our 3rd-5th graders. State testing will begin in the 
middle of April. We had 36 students participate in this year's District Science Fair! STEAM 
night will happen next week and all science fair projects will be on display. 

Culture 
●​ Changing the culture of State Testing (OSAS). OSAS Testing Parade/Incentives, will 

need parent support with the movie and prizes 
●​ Core Values - We introduced the E in HERO this week. Our office drawing for the 

month will be KitKats with Deputy K. Students got to use the prize machine today 
(Wednesday) and it was GREAT! They loved it. We did add extra items (things we 
already had in the office) to the "eggs" as the prize was pretty tiny. Could the link be 
sent again to Falkenhagen for the prize eggs? 

 
 


